3N Enterprise

545 University Ave

St.Paul, MN 55121

651 - 224 - 9929

License ID # 20020006155

April 25<sup>th</sup>, 2011

RE: Notice of Violation

City of St.Paul

Kyle Lundgren

Assistant City Attorney

400 City Hall

15 West Kellogg Blvd

St.Paul, MN 55102

Dear Kyle Lundgren,

This is a response to your letter from April 18<sup>th</sup>, 2011 in regards to a Notice of Violation. In this letter, I have choose the second option to contest the penalty and explain the circumstances of the violation. During the January 14<sup>th</sup>, 2011, my business was inspected by the city inspector. What has not been captured in this inspection is the fact that due to economic hardship experienced in the community, many of our cars have been either returned or repossessed from our customers because of the economic hardship. This has caused a recent and ongoing back up in our inventory. Below, I will address the issues reported.

- 1. There were 30 cars on the lot at the time, which 12 of these vehicles were returned/repossessed cars on the lot. The remaining 18 cars where on display for sale. Because the lack of storage for the returned cars, It happened that many returned cars had been parked at the dealership.
- 2. The cars were not parked according to site plan due to the heavy snow situation and as previously mentioned, unexpected return cars, we had experienced this hard winter
- 3. The cars being repaired on 519 university ave has absolutely no affiliation with us or our business because we are not parking any cars in that site, and we are not aware of who that

may have been working on their car. We are not responsible for monitoring other people working on their own cars in different locations when it has nothing to do with our cars or business.

That being addressed, we have been constantly working hard to meet all of the license conditions for our business in a time of economic hardship for our customers as well as our business itself. We would appreciate a waiver of this penalty of \$1,000, which is a heavy burden for us at this time, and I would like to have a chance to bring this issue to public hearing before the Saint Paul City Council. Meanwhile, I would like the senior license inspector to come visit us for inspection at any time to follow up with this matter, as we have been in good faith in keeping things according to site plan and city ordinance. Thank you for your consideration.

If you have any questions regarding this matter please feel free to contact me at 651-224-9929.

Sincerely,

Nader Nooryshokry

3N Enterprise

cc. Kris Schweinler, Senior License Inspector, City of Saint Paul

Christine Rozek, Deputy Director of DSI

Tait Danielson Castillo, Executive Director, Frogtown Neighborhood Association